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The students of our school are to be congratulated for continually striving to ‘be the 
best that they can be’. Visitors to our school frequently comment on the calm and 
structured learning environment that is provided. The students integrate the school 
values of personal best, cooperation, respect, honesty and happiness into 
everything that they do each day. 
  

The Student Opinion Survey results for 2014 have recently been released. The Year 
5-6 results are very high as always and the Year 7-12 results were pleasing with only one variable scoring 
below 78%. The average scores were higher than the average scores of other state schools by 18% for 
Years 5-6 and 13% for Years 7-12. Congratulations to our teachers and students for working together to 
provide a safe and productive school. 
  

Student Support Group (SSG) Meetings  
SSG meetings were held across the school last Wednesday.  This was an important opportunity for you to 
meet with your child’s teacher to discuss your child’s Student Learning Plan (SLP). We acknowledge that it 
is not always easy for you to attend these meetings; however we know that the teachers and students were 
enthusiastic about showing samples of their work and discussing their progress with you. We hope you were 
pleased with the positive developments that they have made and could celebrate these with your children 
after the meetings. (PCI SSG meetings will be conducted Monday 18th August, bookings are now open) 
  

Fair Go Night 
On Wednesday, 23rd July the Transition Section held their ‘Fair Go Evening’. The 
evening is a culmination of the work the students have been doing in regard to Fair 
Trade and developing an understanding of how goods are produced and sold in 
Third World countries. The Transition Centre was filled to capacity for a speech by a 
very special guest speaker, Tim Costello, the CEO of World Vision. There were 
stalls selling food, drink and hand made goods and the evening concluded with a 
fashion parade from the students as they modelled clothes purchased from the 
Watsonia Salvation Army store and borrowed from Greensborough Savers. 
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If you require information about 
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www.concordsch.vic.edu.au.  
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will need a user name and 
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To be kept directly informed of 
student learning and school 
news, please LIKE us on 
facebook through the link 
facebook.com/
concordschoolvictoria 
or electronically by clicking on 
the link below. 
  
 
 
 
 

Coming Events for 2014 

Date Event 

Friday 15th August 2014 Presentation Ball 

Friday 29th August 2014 Whole School Assembly in Gymnasium @ 9.15am for National Literacy and Numeracy Week  

Need to let the school know your child won’t be on the bus today?  

Changes to daily travel arrangements can now be text directly to Carmel on 0409 509 390 
 

 Carmel will reply to acknowledge the text has been received, please phone the school if you don’t get a reply 
within an hour 

 You still need to tell the bus supervisor directly and write a short note in the communication book 

Centrelink Officer   
Meeting Families/Carers At Centrelink Greensborough 

 

Centrelink will meet with Families/Carers of Concord School Students at their Office, 16-20 Grimshaw Street 
Greensborough on Tuesday 26th August 2014 between the hours of 11.00am - 12.00pm.   

 

Centrelink staff will help with any queries/forms or any questions needing to be answered. 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Concord-School/129472853774662


The Discovery Centre  
The Discovery Centre was opened for student use approximately one 
year ago. A visit to the Discovery Centre at any time will see the 
students engaged in a wide range of inspirational activities sharing their 
learning in the central space, performing a science experiment in the 
wet area, producing a TV show in the film studio, podcasting a program 
in the radio station….and so on. This space has transformed the 
possibilities of student learning. Thank you to Helen Edmonds our 
teaching and learning coach and Pam Wright our eLearning coach, who 
along with Jesse Donaldson support students and staff in using this 
innovative space. 

 

Asbestos Labelling in School 
As part of the Department of Education and Early Childhood 
Development’s Health and Safety Management Plan, new labelling 
advising contractors to the presence of asbestos will be installed at our 
school.  
 
The labels remind contractors to contact 
school reception prior to undertaking 
any works at the school, to ensure they 
have up-to-date information from the 
school’s asbestos register.  
 
Asbestos which was used extensively in building materials in the past 
but is now banned is considered safe unless damaged or in poor 
condition. There is no need to be concerned in regard to the health of 
your children as all asbestos in our school is safe. 
 

Official Concord School Facebook Page 
‘LIKE’ Concord School on facebook.  
  

Concord School established an official 
facebook page, which currently has 447 
LIKES, in order to communicate more 
effectively with the school community. The 
purpose of this page is for students, families 
(and ex-students and families) and those with 
an interest in the school to be provided with 
immediate access to information through text, 
photos and video.  
 
Posted content may include 

 student, class and section performances 

 class excursions 

 important school news including photos of the buildings and grounds 
 
To LIKE the page, go to facebook.com/concordschoolvictoria or if you 
are reading this newsletter electronically, click on the facebook badge 
on the front page of this newsletter.  The school has processes in place 
to ensure this is a safe online environment. Only school ‘administrators’ 
are able to post content and the page is constantly monitored for 
inappropriate posts which are immediately removed. Any person who 
posts inappropriate content will be ‘banned permanently’ from the page. 
If they are a current student at the school, they will undergo a 
cybersafety program and will be dealt with through the schools 
disciplinary procedures. 
  

Only photos of students who have the appropriate permissions will be 
uploaded onto the page. The school will use the parental permission 
relating to the ‘School Website’ on the school enrolment form. That is, if 
you said you didn’t want your child to be on the school website, then 
they will not be on the facebook page.  Please contact Julie in the 
school office and advise her if you gave permission for your child to be 
on the school website but you do not want them to be on the official 
facebook page.   
 

Principal’s Award 
The Principal’s Award goes to Faik. 
 
Faik has matured and grown into a respectful and courteous young 
man who always participates in class and works to the best of his 
ability. He is willing to assist both in the classroom and across the 
school by independently taking on responsibilities or helping others. 
Faik always takes the time to talk to the staff and takes on the role of a 
supportive friend when needed.  
 
Well done on your fantastic work Faik! 
 

 “Students striving to be the best they can be!” 
 

Jason Coningsby 
Principal  
  

President’s Message  
A School Council meeting was held on Monday 
21st July.  
  
The agenda items that were discussed at the 
meeting were:  
 

 Middle Section Refurbishment 

 Bus Purchase 

 Rating Scale for SLP’s 

 Concord School Powerful Learning Strategy 

 Improving Connections for Koorie Students 

 Concord School Policies 

 Use of Junior Multi-Purpose Hall 
   

“Working together for our children”    
  

Mark Lancaster   
School Council President 
 

Assistant Principals’ Report  
Last week parent opinion surveys were sent out to random parents 
across the school. Concord School uses the information gathered from 
these surveys to reflect on our current practice and ensure that all 
students are getting the very best education possible. If you received a 
survey and are yet to send it back please fill it in and send it back to 
school with your child by Friday. All surveys are sent to the Department 
of Education unopened and the information inside is completely 
anonymous. 
 
The Middle Section of the school set out on a camp on Monday 
morning. They braved the cold and set off first thing to Phillip Island.  
Our camping program provides opportunities for students to achieve in 
settings and environments that they would not usually have an 
opportunity to work in. The experience of two nights away from home is 
an invaluable one for our students and we are always extremely proud 
of their achievements when they return to school. Don’t forget to check 
our website for upcoming camp dates. 
 

  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Concord-School/129472853774662


Family and Friends Association 
 

Fathers’ Day Raffle – donations of new items are gratefully being 
sought for the Fathers’ Day Raffle.  Raffle Tickets will be sent home 
soon. 
 

Second Hand Uniform – FFA are seeking donations of second hand 
uniform that is still in good wearable condition.  Uniform can be sent to 
Junior and Grimshaw Campuses. 
 

Snax Fundraiser – Term 3 fundraiser will be Snax.  Brochures have 
been sent home.  Orders are due back on 12th August with deliveries 
due late August. 
 

Staff Morning Tea – The date for the morning tea provided by FFA 
has changed to 1st September. 
 

Helpers – FFA always need helpers, even if you don’t want to be on 
the Committee.  Helpers are needed for Hotdog days and other 
activities.  Please let us know if you are able to help. 
 

Next meeting is being held on Monday 1st September at 1.30pm at 
the Grimshaw Campus. 
 

Sue Gibb 
Secretary 
Email: sue.g@internode.on.net 

 

Over the next few weeks of the term the students will be very busy with 
special events. The three that really stand out are Pathways on Show, 
The Presentation Ball and Literacy and Numeracy Week. Pathways on 
Show is the culmination of our students hard work. Parents and friends 
gathered on Wednesday 6th August to look at everything that has been 
going on in Pathways and students’ work was acknowledged. These 
evenings are not possible without the support of staff, students and 
families and we were very grateful for all who played their part.  
 
The Presentation Ball will be held on Friday 15th August. This is a 
celebration of students’ entire time at Concord School. It is always a 
wonderful evening where the skills that students have been taught 
during their schooling shine through. At the moment there are many 
students coming down to the office and counting down to the evening 
as this event is certainly a favourite on the Concord calendar. 
 
Literacy and Numeracy week starts on Monday 25th August. This year 
the whole school will be working through specific activities to celebrate 
the week. Don’t forget the assembly on Friday 29th August. Every 
Section will show something to reflect the week that they had.  We look 
forward to a big turnout. 
 
Kirrily Lamers, Colin Simpson and Kath Moore 
Assistant Principals 
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